Chile Eboe-Osuji Judge and President of the ICC Oude Waalsdorperweg 10, 2597 AK Den Haag, Netherlands



Dear Chile Eboe-Osuji,

I am writing on behalf of the Organization for World Peace to express our support of the exiled Uighur's case presented to the International Criminal Court (ICC) accusing China of genocide and violations of human rights. Lawyers, based in the United Kingdom, have submitted evidence indicting the Chinese government including Chinese President Xi Jinping. The case presents a rare opportunity to launch an investigation into China's actions against the Uighur people and other minority groups in the western regions of China, most notably the Xinjian province. As China is not a member of the ICC, the court is unable to investigate or create a case against China. However, the lawyers representing the exiled Uighurs note the crimes occurred outside China in countries belonging to the ICC. Such a case will enable the ICC to investigate the allegations against China.

Western media, state officials, and exiled Uighurs have accused China of creating concentration camps in the Xinjian province. Within the concentration camps, there are allegations of forced sterilization, mass surveillance, torture, mass internment and mass killings of Uighurs and other minority groups. China denies all allegations, yet leaked correspondence of Chinese officials and documents prove the Chinese government is aware and facilitating such action in the region. The genocidal acts conducted by the Chinese government against minority populations must be investigated and the ICC has a rare opportunity to enable this.

Mr. Osuji, we urge you to support the case on behalf of the exiled Uighurs and all minority groups suffering from Chinese oppression. Furthermore, we call on you to:

- Publically announce support of the case presented by the UK based lawyers.
- Maintain fair and compliant rulings as such cases will surely draw attention from the Chinese government.
- Ensure independence of the investigative team.

Thank you for your kind attention. As an advocate for peace, we trust that you will take this issue seriously and seek to protect those impacted by human rights violations around the world. Without your immediate help and support, the world risks ignoring yet more acts of genocide.

Sincerely,

**Brett Smiley** 

Advocate, The Organization for World Peace

Jonathon Arrell

Jault

Vice President, The Organization for World Peace